
CUSGARNE SCHOOL THIS WEEK 

Date:  4 July 2019 

Dear Parents 

Thank you for coming along to our open afternoon on Tuesday.  It was 
lovely to see you sharing time with your children in class and to give them 
the opportunity to show you their work.  Before the end of term you will be 
receiving a school report for your child which will give you a more in depth 
summary of their school year. 

The class photo proofs from Tempest were sent home via bookbag post so 
please have a look.  If you wish to place an order, make sure you complete 
the order form and hand into Reception by next Tuesday morning.   

Sadly, I have a few messages to pass on this week.  It has been noted that 
some parents are dropping off their child at the school gate and are not  
escorting them into the playground.  Please bring your child into the play-
ground and make sure there is a member of staff on duty before leaving 
them.  If a child is late, please use the top gate and bring them into         
Reception.  I do not want a repeat of an incident where a parent who was 
running late, dropped a child at the lower gate.  By the time they arrived, 
the gate was already locked and the child had to walk up the road by them-
selves.  This puts your child in DANGER so please do not be tempted to 
leave them. 

I have also had to speak to a number of children this week about abusing 
school property.  Once children are dismissed at the end of the school day, 
they are your responsibility.  Do not let your children climb the school 
boundaries and please stop them straight away if you see them drawing on 
the school buildings.  We have had several children drawing with conkers 
on the school walls.  It is not funny and does not come off.  We have limited 
budgets and the school is not due to be re-painted this summer. 

I really do not like having to  come down heavy handed but if this behaviour 
continues, I will have to consider locking the school grounds once the     
children have been collected. 

Please help me and the staff to keep Cusgarne a happy community where 
we can all share the lovely environment we have. 

Have a super weekend. 

Tim Barnard, Head of School 

 
Diary Dates 

 
 

9 July 
Move up afternoon  

 
Tempest orders back 

by today please 
 

10 July 
Class 1 and 2 Beach 

Trip 
 

12 July 
Final day for  

Reading Bands 
 

15 July 
Summer Production 

Matinee show 
1.30pm 

 
16 July 

Summer Production 
Evening show 

6pm 
 

24 July 
Leavers Assembly  

and 
Last day of school 
year, 1pm finish 

 
25 July 

Summer holidays 
begin ! 

 
4 September 2019 

Inset Day 
 

5 September 
New school year      

begins 

Pupils of the Week 

 

 
Hepworth Trevithick Vickery 

434 455 408 

Class 1 Class 2 Class 3 Year 6 

Rosie Esther Harry G  

Faith    



Gorsedh 2019 
 

You may remember that earlier in the year the children were tasked to come up with 
a piece of homework to enter into this year’s Gorsedh competition.  We are delighted 
that so many of our children have been nominated for a prize for their entries. 
 
The judging panel from the Gorsedh have written to our school: 
 
On behalf of the Gorsedh I would like to thank you, the staff, parents and children at 
Cusgarne for entering the spirit of the Gorsedh awards with such enthusiasm and  
talent.  There are a lot of winners!  
Congratulations to Yrs 5 & 6 in Drama.  Could you please let the other two classes 
know that they were highly commended but Years 5 & 6 just pipped it with their    
spirited performances. 
The judges particularly commended the work by Elowen Gazzard (study) and      
Matthew Galligan (Art). 
Thank you for your  support. 
 
Our congratulations go to: 
Imogen, Roxy, Abigail B, Harley, Violet, Jemma, Bethany, Harrison C, Chanel, Mat-
thew, Macy, Elowen, Harrison G, Matilda, Erin H, Skyla-Mae, Merryn, Lauren, Mille, 
Amelia, Isla, Eliza and years 5 & 6. 
 

The winners have been invited to the award evening in September. 



Classes 1 and 2—please remember that on Wednesday 10 July, the children need 
dropping to Perranwell train station for 9.05am.  If you are late, DO NOT leave your 
child at the station but phone school and we will talk you through meeting  up with 
the classes in Falmouth. 
Remember to complete the online consent for this trip via ParentPay. 

Unwanted summer guests 
We have reports of head lice in school so please take the time to check your child's 
hair over the weekend.  Remember to wash pillowcases, hair bands etc. and give 
sun hats a clean. 



Breakfast Club 
Our Breakfast Club runs daily on school days from 8am.   

Current prices as follows: 
With breakfast: £2 per child per day 
Without breakfast: £1 per child per day 

 
Please book and pay via ParentPay 

DIARY OF ACTIVITIES 
w/c  08 July 2019 

Breakfast Club runs daily on school days 

    
ACTIVITY 

  

  
TEACHER 

ADDITIONAL  
INFO 

MONDAY Keyboards Mr Clapp Payment per term 

 Drums  Payment per term 

TUESDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y6’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 Library Club Y6’s lunchtime 

 KS2 active club Sports Ambassadors lunchtime 

THURSDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y5’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 Strings Miss Neale Payment per term 

FRIDAY Guitars Miss Kelly Payment per term 

 KS1 Active Club Sports Ambassadors lunchtime 

If you would like a copy of the weekly newsletter emailed to you, or know of anyone who would like a copy,  
please contact reception who can arrange this. 

Email: secretary@cusgarne.org 
Website: www.cusgarne.org 
Telephone: 01872 863563 

   Follow us on Twitter! 

Please note that after school clubs have now finished for the school year. 

Our fabulous 
hockey    

players who 
went to King 

Charles 
School last 
week—well 

done all! 

mailto:secretary@cusgarne.cornwall.sch.uk
http://www.cusgarneprimaryschool.co.uk/

